In revising our submission, in town buildings each receptacle will now have a specific sign for
what that receptacle is to be used for. This in conjunction with the larger signs, resolution and
memo will produce correct usage of the receptacles. Please also note that the maintenance
department will review the contents when collecting and assure that the contents end up in the
right place.
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Below please find pictures of recycling bin placement
Picture 1 Common Area Kitchen Town Hall

Picture 2 Common Area Meeting Room Town Hall
Picture 3 Common Area Court Room

Picture 4 Common Are Kitchen Town Hall Closeup of Recycle Bin















TO: TOWN OF PLEASANT VALLEY EMPLOYEES
FROM: TOWN OF PLEASANT VALLEY CLIMATE SMART TASK FORCE
SUBJECT: RECYCLING INITIATIVE

DATE: 10/1/2021

CC: TOWN OF PLEASANT VALLEY TOWN CLERK & TOWN BOARD

Please be aware that the Climate Smart Task Force has introduced a recycling initiative
within all town buildings.

Soon blue recycling bins will be appearing in your workspaces.

The bins should be utilized for recyclable plastic, glass, and metal. Please be sure the
recyclables are cleaned before placing them in the bins.

Simple boxes will also be appearing, if they are not there already, for collection of paper
only; not corrugated items, those can be left near the blue bins.

The maintenance department will be collecting the recyclables on a regular basis and
bringing them to the transfer station for processing. Please be sure you are only placing
clean recyclable items in the blue bins and other trash in regular bins so that
maintenance does not have to sift through the biue bins removing incorrect items.

When we recycle, natural resources are saved. Recycling also saves energy. Recycling
reduces greenhouse gas emissions, by reducing the amount of energy that is used by
industry as opposed to raw materials and helps stem the dangers of global climate
change.

Thank you for doing your part.

If you have any questions, please reach out to us PVClimatSmariNY@hotmail.com



TO: TOWN OF PLEASANT VALLEY TOWN BOARD

FROM: TOWN OF PLEASANT VALLEY CLIMATE SMART TASK FORCE,
SUBJECT: REIMBURSEMENT RECYCLING BINS

DATE: 10/1/2021

CC: TOWN OF PLEASANT VALLEY TOWN CLERK & BOOKKEEPER

In order to expediate the initiation of the recycling policy the Climate Smart Task Force
purchased a 12pack of 3.5 gallon recycling bins to be placed throughout various
municipal offices by The Climate Smart Task Force.

Please reimburse the purchaser, Sandra Larkin $94.33 for the purchase (invoice
attached). If there is some issue with tax being charged, the purchaser is willing to
forego that cost and only reimburse the purchaser for $87.74.

Thank you.



RECYCLING GUIDELINES

Clean & Empty

Replace lids & caps
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: ; Put material in loose
‘ PAPER Not i
- Not in bags
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Office Paper, Newspaper, Magazines
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PLASTIC

Containers: Bottles, Tubs, Jugs,
and Jars Only

GLASS

Containers: Bottles & Jars Only

No Big Items (Electronics, Wood,
Propane Tanks, Scrap Metal or Styrofoam —

No Plastic Bags see countyofkane.org/recycling for other recycling options .‘
No Plastic Wrap y g/recyeing ycling options) - —7 0]

(return clean to retailer)
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No Shredded Paper

N

No Tanglers (Hangers, Hoses, No Clothing No Food, Liquid, Diapers,
Wire, Cords, Ropes or Chains) Textiles or Shoes (donate) Batteries or Needles




Town of Pleasant Valley Town Board
Town Board Resolution No: 1005/2021

Re: Recycling Policy Town Buildings

WHEREAS, the Town of Pleasant Valley believes that recycling is important for reducing energy
use and is committed to providing a convenient way for employees to recycle, and

WHEREAS, we believe that people are more likely to recycle if recycling vessels are placed in
common areas near standard trash bins or in employees’ general work environments to ensure
visibility, ease of use and convenience;

Now therefore be it

RESOLVED, that the Town of Pleasant Valley will place recycling bins next to trash bins
enabling employees a convenient way to recycle glass, plastic and metal and recycling
cardboard boxes wherever possible for paper recycling in Town owned buildings and will
undertake the responsibility by providing said recycling vessels and informing all employees, by
way of the attached memo, of these actions and policy.

Date: October 20, 2021

Motioned By: Councilman DelVecchio

Seconded By: Councilman Mazzella

Roll Call: AYE NAY
Supervisor Susczynski X

Councilman Mazzella X

Councilman DelVecchio X

Councilman O’Hanlon X

Councilwoman Albrecht X

Carried.

RECYCLE RESOLUION NO. DATE:
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